FORKS RIFLE CLUB NEWSLETTER

PO Box 14842

Grand Forks, ND  58208-4842
APRIL 2023
SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING - MONDAY, MAY 1, 2023
7:00 PM CDT at the RANGE CLUBHOUSE
The Spring Membership Meeting.  The meeting will cover the organization the summer leagues and updates on club activities and projects.  Members who plan on shooting in the summer leagues should attend this meeting.  This meeting provides members an opportunity to have a voice in club activities and the development of the range facilities. 

Late Spring.  It has been a challenging winter.  With weekly snow storms and lots of wind. It has been a continuous battle to keep the range facilities accessible.  The challenge was taken on by Ron DePue who has spent untold hours on the tractor the past three months.  There were days when the drifting snow was already filling back in when Ron finished opening the access to the range facilities.  There is a lot of snow piled up, and it will take a long time for it to melt.  The spring runoff may present some challenges as well.  Check the website calendar <forksrifleclub.org> for up-to-date info on the range status.
Summer Leagues. If you are not taking advantage of the leagues offered, you are passing up some great shooting opportunities.  Leagues offer a wide variety of shooting opportunities.  Summer leagues start mid-May and run until early August.  As a member, you can try any of the leagues one time without any fee. The scores from the high five weeks are used to determine league standing.  Check out the <forksrifleclub.org> website for more information on the leagues.  Come and check them out!  
Rifle Silhouette.  Rifle silhouette is on Monday evenings starting at 6:30 pm.  You likely have all the equipment you need, your deer rifle. Come out and give it a try!  You only fire 20 rounds a week.  Rifles should be .243 to .308 caliber.  Magnums have to be loaded down so as not to damage the targets. The targets are full size armor plate silhouettes of chickens, pigs, turkeys and rams sitting on sections of railroad rail.  You get two and a half minutes for each bank of five targets.  The goal is to knock them off the rail regardless of where hit.  All shots are taken standing.  A .22 long rifle smallbore rifle silhouette course is set up alongside the high power rifle silhouette course with 1/5th scale targets at 40, 60, 77 and 100 yards. Bring out that light rifle.

Outdoor Handgun.  The outdoor handgun league shoots on Tuesday evenings with relays at 6:30 and 7:30 pm and on Thursday afternoons at 1:00 pm on the 25 yard range on the sighting-in-range.  There are conventional bullseye and defensive categories for both rimfire and centerfire handguns.  

High Power Rifle:  The high power rifle league shoots on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 pm on the high power rifle range.  The league consists of the 200 yard stages of the National Match Coarse, two sighters and twenty shots for record fired from the standing position in twenty-two minutes.  This is followed by two slow fired sighters  and two 10-shot rapid fire strings fired from the sitting position. The league can be fired with a match rifle or service rifle.   

Remember to display your membership cards while utilizing the club facilities.
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As-Issued Vintage Military Rifle League.  The as-issued military rifle league shoots on the high power rifle range on Thursday evenings at 6:30 pm. As-issued military rifles, M1 Garand and bolt action military rifles dating back to the 1890’s are generally permitted.  The course of fire is 35 shots: 5 sighters and 10 shots slow fire prone, 10 shots rapid fire prone and 10 shots slow fire standing.  Have an old military rifle in the closet, bring it out and give it a try.
Volunteers.  We wish to thank all the members who returned volunteer slips with their membership renewals.  You can expect to be contacted as projects are undertaken. A facility such as this range requires a lot of maintenance to keep it in top condition.  Except for construction or specialty craft work, volunteers take care of the maintenance.  It is not too late to volunteer, just contact Mike Knain, range officer, at 701-215-3239.

Target Frames.  The sighting-in-range continues to see a lot of use.  Rebuilding the portable target frames and fixed frames on the twenty-five yard range requires a lot of volunteer time.  Members can help by hanging their targets in the center or the frame.  This helps to minimize the hits on 2x2 uprights.  Again, we want to point out that the political campaign signs you see on the target frames, do not reflect negatively on the donor.  Quite the contrary, we are grateful for the donation of the corrugated plastic, which is the best material to staple a target to.
Target Stands.  Five-foot-tall portable target stands are used in front of the 25 yard backstop when individuals chose to shoot at distances less than 25 yards.  These are five foot stands should never be used in front of the 100 yard backstop, since they are not tall enough to prevent the bullets from hitting the ground and skipping.  The six and a half foot tall stands are the only stands which should be used between the sighting-in-range building and the 100 yard backstop.  These have outriggers to keep them from blowing over.  If you are shooting at 50 yards or less please use the benches in front of the 25 and 50 yard backstops.  Always insure that your bullets go through the target and directly into the backstop.
Members are reminded that exploding targets, tracer or incendiary ammunition, and fireworks or pyrotechnics of any type are prohibited on the range.  We are in the middle of thousands of acres of CRP and pasture and cannot risk starting a fire.

Mowing:  Again, it is our plan to mow on the west side of the north-south range road on Monday mornings between 7:00 and 11:00 am and mow on the east side on Wednesday mornings between 7:00 and 11:00 am. There may be additional mowing times due to weather or match requirements.  It is recommended that you check the calendar on the website for any changes when planning an early morning trip to the range.
The Winners Were:  
Light Rifle Sectional - Travis Jorgenson 588-8/600. 
3-Position Sectional – Joseph Martin 1151-48/1200.  
3-Position State – Joseph Martin 864-35/900.  
4-Position Sectional – Joseph Martin 797-66/800.  
4-Position State – Joe Martin 1192-32/1200.  
Handgun League: 
Conventional – Ranae Sotvik 1382-27/1500. 
Defensive – Joe Vacek 1478-62
/1500. 
Light Rifle League: 
Light Rifle – Rod Gigstad 972/1000. 
Paper Silhouette – Rod Gigstad 90-22r/100. 
